
SRH's Meeting Minutes 

 

This section of the web site records the full text* version of our official meeting minutes. 

*NOTE: The Secretary may delete addresses and other private data not appropriate to a 

website.  A condensed version of our meeting minutes may also be printed in our monthly 

"HAM-O-GRAM". 

 

Holiday Meeting - Chapter Meeting December 2007 (Dec. 6, 2007) 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Pledge of allegiance. 

Invocation by Linda Preston. 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guest Marsha Bruno. Welcome to all and great to see Tom. 

Happy Birthday to Bob Schaper. 

Anniversary’s: The Huddy’s, Duncan’s and Lacy. 

Vi Barrett has had her Amateur Radio license for 60 years. 

Bill Harder introduced his friend Phoebe. 

Introduce new members: none. 

Reading of minutes: Carol Kepner moved to accept the minutes and Jack Hoke seconded, motion 

carried. 

Announcements: none 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: There is approximately $8000.00 after paying outstanding 

Camping fees and Dogs for the Deaf there is about $4000.00. Glad Duncan moved to accept 

treasures report and Ed Ryan seconded, motion carried. 



Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: Thank you to 2007 officers for great campout. 

January 2008 Dick and Marcia Bruno please sign up, we have space for you lots of fun bringing 

in the New Year. 

February: January 23, 24 & 25, Ed Schnelbach we will be at mile marker 99 and coordinating 

with the Quartzfest and with lots of time for shopping. The Duncan’s will be having a book sale 

please donate your books. 

March: Phil & Amy McBride: Emerald Desert RV Resort in Palm Desert March 10th. 

Old (Unfinished) Business: None. 

New Business: The Board has certified the election of the 2008 officers, Don Duncan moved 

accept the election and Jack Hoke seconded, motion carried. 

Dogs for the Deaf Robin Dickson would like to start a building fund. Ron Malanosky moved that 

the total proceeds from the 2007 Dog for the Deaf campaign is to be designated to the Dog for 

the Deaf building fund, Vi Barrett seconded, motion carried. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: Please place your SRH hat orders. 

ARRL Rep: Dick Bruno: No report. 

Communications: Karl Lassey: They should be improving soon. 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: No report. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: If there are problems please let him know. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Keep your articles coming. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: All is well. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: See above. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: – Great job Edie. 

Other Announcements: Barbara Schleuse had a donation of soda can tabs from "Latitude 49" in 

Washington State to present to Alice Hoke thank you Don and Barbara. 



Adjournment: Ed Ryan moved to adjourn the meeting and Marcia Bruno seconded, motion 

carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Midland, AZ - November 1, 2007 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Pledge of allegiance. 

Ed then called for a moment of silence to remember Tak and the others members who are no 

longer with us. 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guest Marsha Bruno. Welcome guest Steve and Lindsay Eddy. 

Introduce new members: Bill and Doe Saderup. 

Reading of minutes: Marsha Bruno moved to accept the minutes and Ron Malanosky seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: none 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: Not present. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: Not present. 

Thank you to Jan and Frank Clements for the great job at the Midland campout. 

December: Please send in your reservations-- a great time is planned. 

January: Marsha Bruno: Santee Lakes December 30th – January 2nd. Please send in your 

reservations and money as soon as possible. 

Old (Unfinished) Business: None. 



New Business: none 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: New Years Santee Lakes. Place Hat orders for Sam’s Radio Hams 

they are $10.00 each. 

ARRL Rep: Dick Bruno: No report. 

Communications: Karl Lassey no communications. 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: No report. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: Not present. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Not present. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: Not present. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: Ron – We meet with Robin Dixon at the Samboree 

our dog is in training and if all goes well with the training she should be placed in early 

December more information to follow. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: – Things are going well and turned in money for fines. 

Other Announcements: None. 

Adjournment: Donnie Crews moved to adjourn the meeting and Jack Hoke seconded the motion, 

motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Boulder Creek - October 3,  2007 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 



Pledge of allegiance. 

Invocation by Bill Lacy 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guest of Marsha Bruno. Welcome Howard and Carmela Remsen, John and Kathy 

Stewart, Vern and JoAnn Yett. 

Introduce first time members: Welcome Jeff and Jo Fort.  Welcome also to Jennifer Ware and 

Jim Herd who we have not seen in awhile. 

Reading of minutes: Glad Duncan moved to accept the minutes and Marsha Bruno seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: none 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: Checking account balance about $4400.00, New Year’s Campout 

$1700.00, Lucy Huddy moved to accept report and Jack Hoke seconded the motion, motion 

carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: Thanks to the hosts for a great campout! 

October: Samboree October 26th–28th: Jo Ann has reservations for 10 rigs from Sam’s Radio 

Hams. 

October 31st –November 2nd: Jan and Frank – Midland campout. We will have coffee and a 

great time, the price is just $3.00 

December:      Please send in your reservations. 

January: Santee Lakes December 30th – January 2nd. There will be movies, also a New Years 

Party. $30.00 a night, Food $6.00 

Old (Unfinished) Business: Roger Kepner is working on a call sign for the chapter. 

New Business: none 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: Hats for Sam’s Radio Hams orders are in $10.00 each. 

ARRL Rep: Dick Bruno: No report. 

Communications: Karl is walking up and down the stairs and is sounding like himself. Hope to 

see everyone at Midland. 



VE Testing: Jack Hoke: No report. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: We have 76 members. Please renew and send your dues for 2008 

as soon as possible. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: If you see anything that needs to be corrected please let me know. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: If your see anything that needs to be corrected,  please let me know. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: We were out of town so Bill acted as publisher. 

Dogs for the Deaf:   Ron and Joan Malanosky: Ron – we would like to thank Carole for the 

Summit Adventure quilt. The final amount for the ticket  sales were $650.00, $325.00 for 

Summit Adventure and $325.00 for Dogs for the Deaf. The Duncan’s found a buyer for their 

sailing equipment. They donated $420.00 to Dogs for the Deaf. Please remember items for the 

December raffle. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: Edie has not been feeling well and she hopes to be at Midland. Jan was 

Sgt. at Arms – Things are going well and turned in money for fines. 

Other Announcements: From the floor. Thank You Carol for the fine Sam’s Radio Hams Vests 

she is sewing. Don and Glad will host another book sale at the Samboree. 

Adjournment: Alice Hoke moved to adjourn the meeting and Jean Wedell seconded the motion, 

motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Pacific Dunes - August 6,7,8  2007 - Chapter Meeting August 2007 (August 7, 2007) 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Pledge of allegiance. 

Invocation by Linda Preston 

Hugs by all. 



Good Will: Ed introduced members Aleen Brimmer and her guest Andy Andreotti, and Bill 

Harder introduced his daughter Liesl and granddaughter Rachel and cousin Elinor. Welcome! 

Alma DeSmith reported that Jean Wedell is recovering from a fall, she injured her leg , knee and 

ankle she hopes to be at Lone Pine. 

Introduce first time members: none. 

Reading of minutes: Ron Malanosky moved to accept the minutes and Mary Holzgang seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: none 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: Checking account balance about $7263.00 Jack Hoke moved to accept 

report and Alice Hoke seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: 

Mary will be doing a hike over the Dunes Wednesday 9:30 AM bring drinks and treats. Mary 

will be doing a surprise craft after the meeting. 

Ed: Thanks to Mary & Tom and Phil & Amy. 

September: Whitney Classic Bike Ride September 28th Dry camp vacant lot of Comfort Inn 

Motel please be there before 3:00PM to get your SAG stop assignments and group 

Potluck at 5:00pm. Saturday Sept. 29th 8:00AM Pancake breakfast and then leave for your 

assigned SAG stop. 

September/October: September 30th, October 1st, and 2nd: Move into Boulder Creek on Sunday 

September 30th. Bike Ride pizza party in the park. Monday is a trip into Bishop to check out fall 

colors or visit Casino and Art galleries. Tuesday is the pot luck dinner. Please bring your meat to 

barbecue and a side dish. 

Chapter meeting and Crafts with Alice. 

October: Samboree October 24th–27th: Ron Malanosky: Sam’s Radio Hams will be making and 

selling breakfast burritos on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday. Roger & Carol will be our ‘Burrito 

Banditos". Don & Glad Duncan’s will be selling books at Samboree for Dogs for the Deaf. 

November: Ron & Joan will be doing a "caravan campout" to Midland via Joshua Tree National 

Park after the Samboree. 

October 31st thru November 2nd: Midland on the Slabs, Frank and Jan Clements. Information 

will be coming. 



Old (Unfinished) Business: none 

New Business: Carole’s quilt for bike ride will be on sale for $5.00 a ticket. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: Not present. 

ARRL Rep: Dick Bruno: Not present. 

Communications: Karl Lassey: "please Ron find a lamb". 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: No comment. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: check web for the poster girl Ellie. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: read Ham O Gram for information on camp out. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: Not present. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: Ron the letter for the merchants will have the tax 

I.D. # on it. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: Things are going great! 

Other Announcements: none. 

Adjournment: Sally Lassey moved to adjourn the meeting and Glad Duncan seconded the 

motion, motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Dana Point Yacht Club - July 12, 2007 -Chapter Meeting July 2007 (July 17, 2007) 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 



Pledge of allegiance. 

Invocation by Linda Preston 

Hugs by all. 

Good Will: Ed introduced members Rudy and Lucille Leemhuis, Tom and Dee Mc Kernie, and 

Forest and Delores. Welcome! 

Introduce first time members: none. 

Reading of minutes: Ron Malanosky moved to accept the minutes and Glad Duncan seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: Carole Kepner is working on a quilt that shows prints from the Whitney Classic 

bike ride from several past years. The tickets for the drawing will sell for $5.00 each. The profits 

will go to Dogs for the Deaf and Summit Adventure; it will be divided equally between both 

organizations. 

Jan Clements had an accident, fell, and injured her knee and face. 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: Checking account balance about $5000.00 Ed Ryan moved to accept 

report and Mary Holzgang seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: 

Phil: Dana Point Yacht Club lunch is upstairs; you may eat inside or outside. 

Ed: Thanks to Phil and Amy. What a great view for the meeting and lunch. 

August: Pacific Dunes R.V. Resort August 6th, 7th, and 8th. Mary, we are having a beach party. 

Map and information will be e-mailed. 

September: Whitney Classic Bike Ride September 28th, 29th, and 30th. We will have more help 

from the "Samer’s". Lucy Huddy is on top of it. Early arrivals may camp at Tuttle Creek. Friday 

camping in hotel parking lot with Samer’s and receive your SAG assignment then potluck dinner 

Samer’s and Hamer’s. Saturday morning pancake breakfast, and then proceed to Sag stops. 

September/October: September 30th, October 1st, and 2nd: Move into Boulder Creek on Sunday 

September 30th. Bike Ride pizza party in the park. Monday is a trip into Bishop. Tuesday is the 

pot luck dinner. Please bring your meat to barbecue and a side dish. 

October: Samboree: Ron Malansky: Mail in application for the Samboree before October 10th. 

Sign up four nights Wednesday or Thursday or Friday. Sam’s Radio Hams will be making and 

selling breakfast burritos on Thursday, Friday, and Saturday. Sunday is the day to go home. This 

will be the 5th year Sam’s Radio Hams receives two awards for the 2006 year. The Duncan’s 



will be selling books for Dogs for the Deaf at the Samboree. Joan and I will be doing a caravan 

campout to Midland via Joshua Tree National Park after Samboree. 

October/November: October 31st thru November 2nd: Midland on the Slabs, Frank and Jan 

Clements. Information will be coming. 

Old (Unfinished) Business: Roger Kepner was turned down by the FCC for the club call sign for 

chapter. He will re-apply. 

New Business: None. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: Not present. 

ARRL Rep: Dick Bruno: Not present. 

Communications: Karl Lassey: "Thank God for Bobby Mooneyham". Check your radios and 

antennas for the bike ride. 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: Not present. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: "WEB up to snuff". 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: "Check dates on WEB". 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: Roger – "Extra copies if needed". 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: Roger and Carole Kepner will be taking over Dogs 

for the Deaf year 2008. Ron: "Mid year rest, will be getting into season, push for gifts. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: Everyone owes 25 cents! 

Other Announcements: Book sale at the Samboree by the Duncan’s. Save and bring your used 

and new books. 

Adjournment: Sally Lassey moved to adjourn the meeting and Jim Preston seconded, motion 

carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 



 

Hurkey Creek Chapter Meeting  - June 5,6,7  2007 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Pledge of allegiance. 

Invocation by Ed. 

Hugs by all. 

Marsha: Introduce guests: Friends of Bob & Janet, Sandra and Joe Didonato. 

Good Will: Welcome Rudy Leemhuis member. 

Introduce first time members: none. 

Reading of minutes: Phil Mac Bride moved to accept the minutes and Marsha Bruno seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: Lucy Huddy announced that the Samer’s and Hamer’s will be having a pot luck 

dinner Friday before the Summit Adventure bike ride. 

Ed: at the State committee meeting the state by law change was approved and it has been 

approved by Good Sam Club headquarters. 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: Checking account balance $4,858.00, Glad Duncan moved to accept 

report and Phil MacBride seconded the motion, motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy MacBride: 

June: Roger and Carole Kepner, thank you for a great campout. 

July: Dana Point Yacht Club luncheon and chapter meeting. Please send in your R.S.V.P 

August: Pacific Dunes R.V. Resort August 6th, 7th, and 8th. Mary Holzgang and Tom Herren 

will be doing a beach party theme. For early bird or late camping, contact Pacific Dunes. 

September/October: Whitney Classic and Boulder Creek R.V., Lone Pine. Glenn and Charlotte 

Schmitt are planning a surprise night and also a day trip into Bishop. 

Lucy Huddy will be "Samer" coordinator and Les Cobb will be "Hamer" coordinator. 



Unfinished Business: None. 

New Business: Roger Kepner moved that the Sam’s Radio Hams chapter obtain a FCC club call 

Sign for the chapter, SRH will pay the costs for the vanity call (xx6SRH) Jack Hoke second the 

motion, motion carried. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: The store is open. Hat order turned into Ed. 

ARRL Rep: No news. 

Communications: Karl Lassey: Not present 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: "Ready and willing to test" 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: Not present. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Not present. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: Roger - "If you did not receive your HOG, please and 

let me know". 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: Not present. 

Don and Glad will be having a book sale at the Samboree, save your books. 

Roger will be the "burrito bandito". 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: The fines are turned into Glenn. 

Other Announcements: None. 

Adjournment: Bob moved to adjourn the meeting and Jack Hoke seconded, motion carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

 



 

San Diego Metro Chapter Meeting - May 8,9,10 2007 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Pledge of allegiance. 

Linda Preston gave the invocation. 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guests: Dusty Oess introduced her sister Elena. 

Introduce first time members: Joanne and Jeffery Fort. 

Reading of minutes: Carol Kepner moved to accept the minutes and Glad Duncan seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: None 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt Checking account $7,266.00, received a check from Good Sam Club in 

the amount of $50.00. Marcia Bruno moved to accept report and Mary Holzgang seconded the 

motion, motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy Mac Bride: 

June: Roger and Carole Kepner, Marcia and Dick Bruno. Please sign up to get the group rate for 

camping. The campground is at an altitude of 4,000 feet and has many shade trees. 

July: Dana Point yacht club luncheon and chapter meeting. Please send you R.S.V.P. to Phil and 

Amy. 

August: Pacific Dunes R.V. Resort August 6th, 7th, and 8th. Mary Holzgang and Tom Herren 

will be doing a beach party theme. 

September/October: Boulder Creek R.V., Lone Pine. Glenn and Charlotte Schmitt are planning a 

surprise night and also a day trip into Bishop. 

Unfinished Business: None. 

New Business: Matthew Cobb received a donation for $100.00 for Dogs for the Deaf from the 

American Legion Post in which he is a member. 



Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: The store is open. 

ARRL Rep: MARS Ham people, tune to 75, 40 to communicate. 

Communications: Karl Lassey: Not present 

Goodwill: Marsha Bruno: "Lots of Sunshine". 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: "Ready to test" 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: Thanks for any needed corrections. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Please check the Web site for dates to send your article for the 

HOG. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: Roger - "If you did not receive your HOG, phone and 

let me know". 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron and Joan Malanosky: The sale of the radio equipment that Gina and Taks 

family donated amounted to $1,200.69. Ron will be writing a letter of thanks to the family. 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: The fines amounted to $3.00. 

Other Announcements: None. 

Adjournment: Alice Hoke moved to adjourn the meeting and Bill Harder seconded, motion 

carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Chapter Meeting April 2007 (April 14, 2007) 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 



Karlee Schnelbach led pledge of allegiance. 

Linda Preston gave the invocation. 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guests: None. Welcome to Sue and Gene Crabb, we have not seen them for a while. 

Introduce first time members: None. 

Reading of minutes: Jack Hoke moved to accept the minutes and Marcia Bruno seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: None 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: not present. Ed gave treasurer's report for Glen..... there is $7,279.00 

in checking account. Glad Duncan moved to accept report and Alice Hoke seconded the motion, 

motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy Mac Bride: 

May: San Diego Metro reported by Doris Smith: There will be a ladies tea, bring your handwork 

or anything that you would like to share. Jim Ware may put a group together for a trip to Tijuana. 

Bring your passports. 

June: Roger and Carole Kepner: June 5th, 6th, and 7th. There will be an antenna shoot out. 

Carole Kepner and Marcia Bruno may do a scrap book class. This camp out will be dry camping. 

July: Luncheon at the Dana Point yacht club. Amy and Phil are making the arrangements. 

Unfinished Business: None. 

New Business: Don Duncan likes the quality of the coffee, great job Alice, Jack, Linda, and Jim. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno: Hat orders will have Sams Radio Hams and your call sign. Visor 

will have Sams Radio Hams or call sign. 

ARRL Rep: None 

Communications: Karl Lassey: Thanks to all net control operators. Things seem to be working at 

75 meters. 

Goodwill: Marsha Bruno: Mary Holzgang is recovering from an eye infection. 



VE Testing: Jack Hoke: Nancy Hinz is now an extra. Glenn Schmitt passed and is a general. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Not present. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: Working on the May 2007 Ham O Gram. Bill and Alma have boxes 

and labels if you are interested in sending items to the military. E-mail Harry Hinz for the 

information. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Great job to Roger and Carole Kepner. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: If you are not receiving your HOG, please let Roger 

know. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron Malanosky: Bob Reitzel is handling the silent auction of the radio items 

that Tak and Gina’s families donated. Ron handed out new dog patches. 

Sgt. at Arms: Sally Lassey: Karlee has been helping with the fines. We have $2.00. 

Other Announcements: None. 

Adjournment: Alice Hoke moved to adjourn the meeting and Bill De Smith seconded, motion 

carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Chapter Meeting (March 6, 2007)  - Golden Village Palms 

President Ed Schnelbach 

Called the meeting to order. 

Led pledge of allegiance. 

Linda Preston gave the invocation. 

Hugs by all. 

Introduce guests : none 



Introduce first time members: Welcome to Edmee and Keith Hoyt. New members Gordon and 

Cheri Fuller and Jeff and Joann Fort (not present). 

Reading of minutes: Bob Reitzel moved to accept the minutes and Glad Duncan seconded, 

motion carried. 

Announcements: State Committee meeting in May at Golden Village RV Resort in Hemet. 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt: current balance $7,240.00, minus camping fees for Golden Village 

RV Resort. Marsha Bruno moved to accept and Jack Hoke seconded, motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil and Amy Mac Bride. Would the Hams like to travel after the Samboree 

together to Midland with Frank and Jan Clements? 

April: The Oak Creek campout in Alpine. Linda Preston reports the campground has many shade 

trees. We will have free time to check out the area. 

May: Bill and Madolyn Lacy: The San Diego Metro KOA in Chula Vista is very nice. Be sure to 

check out the many places to visit in San Diego. 

June: Roger and Carole Kepner: Their campout will be at beautiful Hurkey Creek in Riverside 

County. 

Unfinished Business: None 

New Business: None. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Dick Bruno will be taking hat orders. Sams Radio Hams and call signs will be on 

hat. 

ARRL Rep: None 

Communications: Karl Lassey: Sunspots at the bottom. Things may improve as they move up. 

Goodwill: Marsha Bruno: A special "Hi" to Ray and Carol Magorian. We have missed not seeing 

the both of you. 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke: I have two members testing today. 

Membership: Howard Wedell: Welcome to the new members, the Fullers and the Forts. 

Web Master: Bill De Smith: All is fine. 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith: Thank you Carole and Roger, great job. 



HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner: The Company that publishes the HOG is great about 

getting the paper done. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron Malanosky: Sam's Radio Hams will be sponsoring and naming a dog. 

Sam's Radio Hams is the number one in the state for donations and in the top ten in the nation. 

The book sale, thanks to Don and Glad Duncan, netted $255.00 

Sgt. at Arms: Edie Ryan: "I have been very busy in the kitchen cooking for the campout"! Roger 

donated $0.25 in fines 

Other Announcements: Bob Reitzel will be running a silent auction with radio equipment that 

Tak and Gina Tokunaga's family donated. Bob will take closed bids. All equipment is in working 

order. All donated money will go to Dogs for the Deaf. 

Harry Hinz is looking for people to send "care" packages to his son's unit in Iraq. 

Adjournment: Glad Duncan moved to adjourn the meeting and Bobby Mooneyham seconded, 

motion carried 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 

 

Quartzsite - MINUTES - January 27,  2007 

President Ed Schnelbach called the meeting to order, led the pledge of allegiance and then 

invited hugs. 

He then called for a moment of silence to remember those who are not with us. 

Our sunshine person Marcia welcomed guests Gordon and Mary Fuller, Jeff and Joann Fort and 

new members Keith and Edmee Hoyt. Joan Malanosky moved to accept the minutes as published 

in the HOG. Bob Abolafia seconded and motion carried. 

Announcements: The book sale is open to the members. On Saturday Don and Glad along with 

the Ron and Joan will be selling books at the Quartzfest yard sale. 

Treasurer: Glenn Schmitt reports $4907.00 in the checking account. Donnie Crews moved to 

accept the treasurer’s report. Glad Duncan seconded and motion carried. 

Wagonmaster: Phil Mc Bride not present. Karl and Sally Golden Village RV Resort, for the 

March campout please send in your reservations. 



Unfinished Business: None 

New Business: A new banner was made at Quartzsite for Sam’s Radio Hams. Thanks to Ron 

Malanosky. Ed Schnelbach: Sam’s Radio Ham new hats will be ordered soon. 

Committee Reports: 

Vice President: Store Open 

ARRL Rep: Richard Bruno – The FCC has temporarily suspended the vanity call sign program 

while it modifies the software. When finished with the updates the new application fee will be 

$20.80 for the ten year license term. The FCC is also doing away with the code requirements. 

Communications: Karl Lassey – Thanks to the Sunday Net some could hear Bob Abolafia and 

others during these band conditions. 

Goodwill: Marsha – Welcome to all guests and members. Also to Jan’s son and his guests. 

VE Testing: Jack Hoke not present 

Membership: Howard not present 

Web Master: Bill De Smith – Not Present 

HOG Editor: Bill De Smith – Not Present.   Please keep up the great job. 

HOG Publisher: Roger and Carole Kepner all is going great. 

Dogs for the Deaf: Ron – We are off to a great start for the year 2007 thanks to everyone. 

Sgt. at Arms: Sally – "I owe two quarters". 

Other Announcements: none 

Adjournment: Donnie Crews moved to adjourn the meeting. Bob Abolafia seconded, motion 

carried. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Glenda Schnelbach 

Chapter Secretary 
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